
                                       

                           COMING EVENTS 
   

 

 K of C Trunk or Treat …….....…………...………… Sat Oct 27 
 

 Bob’s Gang Clean Up Crew …………..…..………. Sat Nov 3 
 

 Commemoration of the  
   Faithful Departed …....……...….………. Sat/Sun Nov 3/4 
 

 Giving Trees in the Churches …....……. Sat/Sun Nov 3/4 
 

 Daylight Savings Time Ends - Fall Back ……... Sun Nov 4 
 

 1st Reconciliation/Eucharist Meeting …..... Mon Nov 5 
 

 Fall Bazaar Craft Sale …..…...…….…....…..…... Sat Nov 10 
 

 Calendar Pick Up …...……..............……...…... Sun Nov 11 

  

 Donut Sunday @ SJ …..................….…...…... Sun Nov 11 
 

 SHALOM Meeting …....……..........…….…...… Wed Nov 14 

October 21, 2018                    29th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

WEEKEND MASSES 

     ST. JOHN CHURCH        HOLY TRINITY CHURCH  
       1405 FIRST AVENUE                    201 CLARK STREET 
      SATURDAY   4:30 PM                   SUNDAY    9:00 AM 

      SUNDAY      10:30 AM              

HOLY FAMILY PARISH 

A Catholic faith community called to serve God and others  
through Eucharist, prayer, education, and daily living of the Gospel values. 

PARISH OFFICE:  201 CLARK STREET, MIDDLETOWN, OH 45042 

(513) 422-0602         www.holyfamilymiddletown.com 

ADORATION   HOLY TRINITY CHURCH     
MONDAY- FRIDAY   12:30 - 4:30 PM 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
ST. JOHN CHURCH  SATURDAY  3:30 PM 

Celebrating a Big Anniversary in 2019?  
If you’re hoping to schedule a Mass 
Intention as part of your celebration, 
please call by Wednesday, October 31st!   
Couples who will be celebrating their 25th, 50th,  
60th, 70th or 75th Wedding Anniversary in 2019  
may be disappointed if they wait until a month 
or two before their special day to schedule a 
Mass Intention because Mass Offerings fill up  
so quickly.  Because of this, you’re invited to  
call the parish office 422-0602 before the 2019 
Mass offering calendar is officially opened on 
Thursday, November 1st to schedule your Mass.  

 
. 

2019 Mass Intention Scheduling     
Available BEGINNING Thursday, Nov 1st 

Many parishioners like to schedule Mass  
offerings, and while we do our best to  
accommodate as many as possible,  
we are simply restricted by the number of 
Masses available.  Guidelines are necessary. 
 

    *   limit of three Mass intentions   
    *  requests are ‘first come-first served’  
    *  $5 stipend for each intention  
 

Many parishioners make it a practice to pray  
for their deceased loved ones at every Mass 
they attend.  Thank you for your consideration. 

World Mission Sunday  
Today is World Mission Sunday.   
Each year, the entire Church is invited  
to support the young mission dioceses in  
Africa, Asia, the Pacific Islands, and parts of  
Latin America and Europe.  Please use the  
special envelope included in the October pack.  
Thank you for your generous donation! 

Nursery Available For 10:30 AM Mass 
Check out our Nursery located in the  

St. John Center.  Parish big kids play 

with parish little kids and everyone has fun!   



Health Ministry: 
Live Longer...Wrinkle Sooner 
Everywhere in the world the life 
expectancy of a woman is higher  
than for a men, yet on average a  
woman's skin looks about 15 years  
older than a man's of the same age until their 
sixties when their "skin age" looks about the 
same.  Why is that?   
1. Men have 20% to 25% thicker skin.  2. Men 
have greater density of collagen which is  
responsible for elasticity of skin making it more 
firm.  3. Men tend to exercise long-term more 
which stimulates collagen production.  4. Men 
are less prone to dry skin before the age of 50 
for their sebaceous glands produce more oil.    
5. Men tend to sweat twice as much as women 
so their skin may appear to be better hydrated.  
6. Men have more facial hair.  Those hair  
follicles give structure to his skin.  Plus shaving  
regularly exfoliates skin.  7. To top it off mouth 
area wrinkles more in women than men 
because muscles around her mouth are closer 
to the skin which may pull the skin tighter  
causing wrinkles.  8. Hormones. Yep!  The big-
gest differentiation between male and female 
skin is due to the action of hormones.  
Our best chances of keeping skin young:  
diet, exercise, avoid smoking, avoid sun  
and keep skin moisturized. 
ConsumerHealthDigest/Linkedin/aminogenesis.com   

 Monday, October 22  

  12:10 PM  Communion Service HT    

    Tuesday, October 23 

    8:15 AM Mass SJ23  Betsy Ryan - Anniversary Remembrance 

 Wednesday, October 24  
  12:10 PM  Mass HT    Jim Dillon  

           Thursday, October 25  

  12:10 PM  Mass HT    Philomena Donisi 

   Friday, October 26  

    8:00 AM  Mass HT    Mary Ann Marcum-Bishop - Anniv. Rem.  

  12:10 PM  Communion Service HT    

   Saturday, October 27  

    8:00 AM  Mass HT   Phyllis Nichols - Birthday Remembrance 

    4:30 PM  Mass SJ     Katie Davis - Birthday Remembrance 

   Sunday, October 28    30th Sunday in Ordinary Time  

    9:00 AM  Mass HT   Marjorie Ann Herrmann 

  10:30 AM  Mass SJ     Derry Derivan - Anniversary Rem. 

Daily Scripture Readings  
Mon: Rom 4:20-25 / Lk 1:69-75 
Tues: Rom 5:12,15b,17-19-21 / Lk 12:35-38 
Wed: Rom 6:12-18 / Lk 12:39-48 
Thurs: Rom 6:19-23 / Lk 12:49-53 
Fri: Rom 7:18-25a / Lk 12:54-59 
Sat: Rom 8:1-11 / Lk 13:1-9 
Sun: Jer 31:7-9 / Heb 5:1-6 / Mk 10:46-52 

  Saturday and Sunday - October 20 and 21 

    4:30 PM Mass   SJ     Dr. Alvin Niemer  

    9:00 AM Mass   HT   Daniel Amatulli - Wedding Anniv. Rem. 

  10:30 AM Mass   SJ    Helen Rocco - Birthday Remembrance  

HOLY FAMILY MASS SCHEDULE   

 

Weekly Collections Stewardship                     

Sunday, October 14th     $13,624 
                                                                  

Thank you for your generous stewardship! 

In Your Prayers Remember  Gail Clarey  

undergoing a procedure at the Mayfield Clinic  
in Cincinnati this Wednesday, October 24th.   

Going into the hospital or hospice?   
Homebound or know a parishioner who is?  
Please call us 422-0602 and let us know!   
We need your help in ministering  
to parishioners who are ill or in need!  

 Oct 27/28 4:30 PM SAT 9:00 AM SUN 10:30 AM SUN

 Eucharistic  Ellen Krause 1B  Lee Ann Glick 1B  Joe Zappia 1B

 Ministers  Monica Cummins 2B  Mary Anne Kelley 2B  Saundra Pearce 2B

 Franka Cope 3B  Bernie Driscoll 3B  Marcia Egelston 3B

 John Lyons 1C  Barb VoderHaar 1C  Rhonda Koenig 1C

 Linda Weaver 2C  Kathy Kraft 2C  Laura Eiken 2C

 Carolyn Kraft 3C  Susan Combs 3C  Cort Eiken 3C

 Kathi Mangus 4C  Kathy Farler 4C  Beth McGuire 4C

 Lectors  Jeff Wadl  Henrietta Nye  Janet Zappia

 Stephanie Burk  Michael Paddock  Dale Gerber

 Servers  Nicholas Hill  Nick Stratton  Cohen Nicholas

 Mary Barlage  Kara Jackson  Lily Knaley

 Greeters  Chloe Hill D1  Lee Ann Glick D1  Sandi Mulligan D1

 Phoebe Pearce D1  Al Heckler D2  Jim Mulligan D1

MINISTERS  NEXT  WEEK



Introductions to Readings 
by Bishop Ken Untener, in collaboration  
with Catherine Haven and Fr. Bill Taylor 
First Reading - Isaiah 53:10-11  
Our first Scripture reading contains the message  
of a prophet who spoke to the Jewish people during  
their exile in Babylon.  In four different places, this 
prophet speaks about a “Servant of God” who will  
one day deliver God’s people and make them great 
again.  Because the Servant is frequently portrayed  
as suffering, Christians have applied this to Jesus.   
Today’s reading is a small portion from the last  
and longest of these four passages.  
(On Good Friday we read the entire passage.)  

Second Reading - Hebrews 4:14-16  
The Jewish high priest was responsible for entering  
the holiest place in the Jerusalem temple to make  
sin offerings on behalf of the people.  Several times,  
the Letter to the Hebrews emphasizes that Jesus is  
superior to any high priest because he has entered  
the heavenly temple, and thus has given us access  
to God’s “Throne of Grace.”  

 

RCIA   Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 
 
 

October 21st & 28th 

November 4th, 11th, 18th & 25th 
 

October 21 
st - Son of God, Jesus 

 

11:30 PM  St. John Rectory  
 

Class forming during this Period of Inquiry! 
 

If you’re interested in becoming Catholic,  
or you know someone who may be interested,  

please contact the parish office 422-0602. 

It's Not Too Late to Join Children's Choir! 
The Children’s Choir sings about once a  
month and on Christmas Eve.  Any child in  
grades two through seven is encouraged to  
join our talented and fun-loving group.  We rehearse 
from 5:45 p.m. until 6:25 p.m. on Monday evenings in  
St. John Rectory.  If you enjoy singing, just call the  
parish office 422-0602 to join us!  You’ll have fun!  

Thank you! 
Dave Schul was  
instrumental  
in cleaning up  
the beds for the  
winter season.   
Thank you to all  
of the Holy Family 
Gardening Angels 
- Barb Eutsler,  
Patty Fulmer,    
Vicki Hall,    
Mary Anne Kelley, 
Sandie Kelly, (lead)  
Joann Klapheke, 
Jan Scaglione,   
Dave Schul, Elaine Tack, Linda Weaver, Darlene  
Witte, Barb VonderHaar, and Janet Zappia. 
Taking care of the flowerbeds and landscaping here 
at Holy Family sometimes involves some really tough 
physical work!  It’s nice to have an Angel with strong 
muscles!!  We’d welcome more Gardeners to join us 
next season - both men and women - so if you like  
to be outside and enjoy some physical activity and 
gardening, call the parish office and join our group!  

The Men’s Fellowship Group  
Men of the parish are invited to join for  
prayer and study every second and fourth 
Saturday of the month.  The next meeting is this  
Saturday, October 27th at 7:00 a.m. - St. John Rectory.  

Join the K of C Trunk or Treat!  
Saturday, October 27th     
Holy Trinity Parking Lot - 6 PM 
If you’d like to see the little ones dressed  
in their Halloween costumes, grab some candy,  
decorate your trunk, and join us in the Holy Trinity  
Parking Lot by 5:30 PM - early enough to set up for 
Trunk or Treat which begins at 6 PM.  Bring your lawn 
chairs and set up by your open trunk, full of goodies.  
Trunk or treat is great - less walking for little kids, a safer 
environment for Halloween, and fun for everyone!   
And the best part of Trunk or Treat?  Decorating your 
car's trunk!  Some people keep it simple, and others go 
all out.  The "trick" to it seems to be finding something 
you're passionate about - or have a lot of stuff for - and 
displaying it in your trunk as creatively as possible.   
If you've got Christmas lights, sports gear, cardboard, or 
fake cobwebs, you can have a creepy or cool trunk in a 
flash!  Questions?  Call the Knights 513-360-4760.  This 
fun event is for everyone - a new Halloween tradition!    



Parishioner Jim Hemesath Serving in Haiti Again! 
Jim Hemesath CRNA made his first trip to Haiti in February 
2012 to assist in cataract surgeries performed by his friend,  
Dr. Mark Stark, OD.  Parishioners may remember that in  
October of 2011 we donated over 600 baseball caps for Jim  
to take with him.  These were passed out to children of an  
orphanage Jim and the team visited.  You can see photos of 
that visit on our website - 2012 Gallery - Haiti.   Jim has gone 
on this very special medical trip to Haiti every year save one 
since that first trip and just returned from one that he took 
earlier this month.  Jim and Dr. Stark and the team performed 
over 40 procedures, including one for this young 10 year old 
boy who had vision returned to his left eye after years of 
blindness due to an injury as a young child.  When Jim and  
Dr. Start first made these trips they worked in very primitive 
surroundings but since then enough money was raised for 
the construction of a brand new Operating Room, as seen in 
the photograph.  Jim hopes to join the medical team again 
next year, which began with a connection between Dr. Stark 
and a New Orleans priest who is a member of the Society of 
Our Lady of the Most Holy Trinity.  Find out more about  
SOLT and their mission in the Diocese of Hinche in Haiti  
on their website www.solt.net/diocese-of-hinche.  

Honor Flight Participants Butch Guido and Don Accurso  
Parishioners Butch Guido and Don Accurso  
were aboard the September 25th Honor Flight.   
Don served in the Navy from 1966 through  
1968 with much of the time in Vietnam as a  
Seabee.  Seabee built a bit of everything,  
from airfields, to hospitals, living quarters, roads, and bridges.  
If it needed to be built, the Seabee built it.   
Butch served in the Army from 1964 through 1966.  He served in 
the Artillery where he tested military weapons. 
     

Honor Flight Network is a non-profit organization created solely to 
honor America’s veterans for all their sacrifices.  We transport our 
heroes to Washington, D.C. to visit and reflect at their memorials. 
All World War II, Korean War and Vietnam War veterans aged 65 
and older, who served either stateside or overseas, are eligible.   
We leave NO ONE behind!  Are you interested in finding out more 
about the Honor Flight Network?  Please visit their website 
https://www.honorflighttristate.org/ and find an application, view 
photos and videos, find out about fundraisers and how you can be 
part of a Welcome Home Rally, plus shop at their store.   



  

 by Dawn Pickerill / Principal 
 

TRADITIONAL VALUES.  EXCEPTIONAL EDUCATION. 
St. John XXIII represents 150 years of Catholic Education 
dedicated to encouraging and developing well-rounded, 
self-confident and compassionate children and young 
adults who lead successful, mindful, service-driven lives. 
Our school community is the foundation on which our 
core principles of faith and hard work bind us together 
as a family.  
 

If you are interested in a Catholic education that             
provides a challenging, structured and thoughtful learn-
ing environment led by highly qualified and experienced 
teachers, contact Principal Dawn Pickerill at 424-1196  
for a meeting and a tour of the school. 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
Our service project this month is with Adopt a Nursing 
Home Resident!  This organization, founded by alumni,             
Ronnie Januski, is in its third year. According to their 
website, “The nursing home resident population is often 
overlooked and forgotten. Our volunteers want to 
change that. Throughout the year, ANHR! Volunteers 
visit Cincinnati nursing home residents to provide the 
residents human interaction, fun games, and even a   
gift bag full of healthcare items.” 
 

St. John XXIII partners with ANHR! to provide items for 
the gift bags - things such as nice soap and shampoo, 
toothpaste, a small stuffed animal, etc.  We then help 
assemble the gift bags and plan a trip to help deliver the 
bags and visit with the residents.  This year we are also 
hosting a bake sale on October 22nd to raise funds to 
purchase the bags and any additional items that are 
needed to fill the bags. 
 

DAY OF GIVING 
Our annual day of giving is Tuesday, November 27th.    
We have been so blessed in past years by the generosity 
of the parish!  Some of this year’s needs include          
replacement of interior doors that no longer function 
properly, additional security cameras, curtains/blinds 
for the gym windows so that we can move forward with 
our spring musical, and much more. Thank you in       
advance for considering a donation. 

Falcon Club Basketball Tryouts @ BFHS 
Girls - Sunday, October 21st  
Grd 5/6   6 - 7 pm        Grd 7/8   7 - 8 pm    
Boys - Saturday, October 27th  
Grd 5/6   4 - 5:30 pm   Grd 7/8   5:30 - 7 pm 
Boys - Saturday, November 3rd  
Grd 5/6   4 - 5:30 pm   Grd 7/8   5:30 - 7 pm 
The season runs December 2018 - February 2019.  
Boys and girls are encouraged to participate in addition 
to their respective school teams.   
Girls program - Brian Mahoney 513-509-4342 or  
    bmahoney1313@yahoo.com.   
Boys program - Ryan Mulligan 513-236-6305 or                         
                            ryan.mulligan07@gmail.com. 

 

List of Recent 365 Lotto Winners 
$1000 - Bill Fromme   
$500 - Sylvia Williams, Paulette Helm,  
and Mary Jo Massarelli  
$100 - Ashley Keach, Margie Brown, Dian Kuemmerling, 
Don Stadler, Dale Meister, Donna Carroll, Becky  
O’Connell, Mary Anne Rossi, Pat & Donna Healey,  
Holly Gundman, Louise Meyers, Missy Biddinger, and 
MacKenzie Hamilton  
$40 - Anna Schwettman, Terry Freeman, Kim Grote, 
Pam Moon, Tony & Molly Stenger, Tony & Cherie Linz, 
Marcus Causey, Suzette Spears, John Spears, Julie 
Badylak, Anne Burke, Sabina Hutchinson, Andi Bartz, 
Erin Corden, Joyce Moore, Renae Fossum, Beth Oligee, 
Liz Otto, Terri Rea, Amy Godinho, Sabina Hutchinson, 
Molly Nicolai, Tammy Johnson, Sarah diFrancesca, 
Maggie Hoerst, Michael Stahl, Valerie Frech, LaDonna 
Davis, Angie Johnson, Ellen & Greg Yordy, Melissa 
Hampton, Margie Breen, Sid Vance, Dolores Zabel,  
Susan Spicer, Wes & Emily Richmond, Tommy Pate,  
Michael Williams, Mark & Teresa Moon Flaherty, The 
Frohmillers, Janne Rhoden, Karen Rouse, Kelly Mueller, 
Bob Roetting II, Cindy Thomas, Peggy Fechtel, Jessica 
Dania, David Bennett, Don Gray, Al Lammeier, Debby & 
Joe White, Theresa VonHoene, Jessica Geary, Jordan 
Horstman, Dee Schwab, Bob Roetting II, Joan Hoffman, 
Emmanuel Noyh, Eva Whittemore, Jeann Althaus,  
Colette Kersting, Betty Gill, Betty Donisi, Nancy & Bob 
Beach, Alpha Harding, Bill Spade, John D Smith,  
Brennan Uribe, Marilyn Fanning, Joan Puma,  
Mary Kay Kowalski, Jim & Carol Sebranek, Jojo Bystrom, 
Nancy Sharkey, Jack Wilson, Kate Stenger, Ron  
Gruenschlaeger, Shannon Peverelle, and Marie Donges 



Remodeling St. John Undercroft  
Mark & Bev Jacobs of Jacobs Plumbing 
have been updating floor drains and  
repairing several radiators in the Undercroft.   
Jeff Ferguson of Trenton Heating and Air Con-
ditioning removed two old inactive furnaces 
and the large blower unit that  
was an obstacle to many using  
the space and will replace them 
with a more efficient and much 
smaller unit that will be out of  
sight.  And the crew from  
Ralph L. Stephenson have been  
repairing the walls and ceiling and are finishing 
up with painting and installing new flooring.  
Thank you for your generous contributions to 
the quarterly maintenance fund and to the 
One Faith One Hope One Love Campaign that 
help make these building updates possible!    

Middletown Kiwanis Club 
Annual Pancake Breakfast 
Saturday, November 3rd     

6:30 AM - 1 PM   NEW LOCATION!  
Fraternal Order of Eagles @ 1300 First Avenue 
Tickets are only $6.  Call parishioner and Kiwanis  
member Henrietta Nye 513-594-8591 for tickets or 
more information.    Kiwanis supports projects and  
programs to assist the youth of our community.  

SVDP Outreach Ministry Need for October  

empty plastic bins for storage  
We could really use some new or used 
extra large bins with tight fitting lids. 
Please drop your donated bins off at  
the parish office.  Thank you! 

American Cancer Society Relay for Life F.R.O.G. Team 
(Fully Relying On God) presents    

Sacking Cancer!   
Thursday, Oct 25th   6 PM   Holy Trinity Center 
$20 gets you one bidding paddle, a light dinner, desserts 
and soft drinks.  There will be 75 chances to win a sealed 
sack containing one of the following: $5, $10, $15 or a 
themed basket!  There will also be door prizes for all!  
Please call Mary Knedler 513-423-4303 , Edie Warmoth  
513-292-2384, Jackie Taylor 513-988-6135 or Cathy 
Howell 513-320-1550 for more info.  Help us raise funds 
and awareness for the American Cancer Society!  

Archdiocesan Lay Pastoral Ministry Program Now Interviewing for Spring Classes  
The Archdiocesan Lay Pastoral Ministry Program has educated and formed lay men and women  
just like you for service to parishes, schools and communities since 1975.  We offer graduate and  
non-degreed options, spiritual and ministerial formation and the opportunity to grow in faith, knowledge and 
skills.  Evening and Saturday classes, flexible components and a great support system allow busy adults to  
maintain work and family commitments while preparing for new opportunities.  Classes are available in Spring  
of 2019 at the main campus in Mt. Washington and Good Shepherd in Montgomery.  All lay students receive a 
25% tuition reduction this spring.  Call 513-231-1200 or email smcgurgan@athenaeum.edu to set up a personal 
interview or to find out more information.  You too, go into my vineyard.  

Parenting For Prevention 
Thursday, Oct 25th  6:30 PM   
Bishop Fenwick High School 
PreventionFirst of Cincinnati  
team leaders will present information and field 
questions on the topic of parenting children to  
prevent substance abuse.  This presentation is  
FREE and OPEN TO THE PUBLIC and takes place in 
the main gym of Bishop Fenwick High School.  

mailto:smcgurgan@athenaeum.edu





